Charing Cross Precinct Minutes
THURSDAY 19TH OCTOBER 2006
WAVERLEY PUBLIC SCHOOL


Summary of Motions Put:
(i) DAs submitted should have free plans available to the immediate neighbours and a scale model available for viewing.
Put by Sam Helprin

(ii) Henrietta Street crossing at the southern end needs re painting.
To be referred to Nicole
The meeting opened at 7.30pm

Apologies: Mora Main, mayor
Danny Coretti
Nicole S

Police Report: 
Sargent Les Burroughs, Waverley Police, reported that the in the summer months there is increased crime, more break and enters, beach stealing, breaking into cars. Younger people are responsible. Do not take valuables to the beach or leave valuables in your car. A beach safe exercise has begun in conjunction with eastern beaches patrols on all beaches. Leaving front doors open in summer also makes it easier for thieves. Regarding skateboarding late at night, under 15’s cannot be prosecuted or fined despite skateboards being under the vehicles act. 

Minutes from last meeting: accepted as a true record of the event.
Moved: Brian Greenfield
Seconded: Sam Helprin

Attendance as per attendance list. 

Matters arising from the above: 
(i) Regarding the busy intersection on the Commonwealth Bank corner of Bronte Road Margaret Hope has a counter and will conduct traffic counts to submit to the traffic committee. Mia Vaux has drafted a petition for residents and shop owners. 

(ii) Kennards Hire; Mark Featherstone from planning has walked through CCX and the points made regarding Kennards have been verified. Mark to follow up. The Kennards truck is now off the road.

(iii) St Catherine’s School car park; the DA has been amended to reduce the number of car spaces from twenty to ten. The DA also went to the access committee and it was decided that the committee should meet with the school, the argument continues with the school to reduce the car spaces further, to six. There is a possibility of a review in twelve months and the access committee report to go to the IH&AP. A draft motion was proposed but not put, that the precinct recognises the impact of schools within the area including student drop off and pick up on pedestrian amenities, CCX supports a pedestrian friendly area and asks Council to continue dialogue with all schools with a view to their development in the short and long term regarding off street parking, building, traffic management, after hours use safety of pedestrians and contribution to the community. 

(iv) CCX conservation area; all mentioned in last minutes are out of order, DCP says “no signs to be above awnings”, Hoouse of Lattice has an awning which is non compliant, Mark Featherstone to look into. ROCS could have a member on the CCX Precinct committee. We will wait for a response from Mark Featherstone. Long term plans for the whole area have been presented to the public and the DCP.

(v) DA 18 High Street, Bill Gorne is writing a report about Glenrock Terraces and an objection to the Section 96 will be before Council before the end of the year. Margaret Hope has written to Council objecting to the Section 96.

Business Arising:
(i)Charingfield’s fire hydrants block access to fire truck. Wheelchair access has also become restricted.

Meeting closed at 9.15pm.
 

 

